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March 12, 2019
2:30 p.m.
Meeting Minutes for March 11, 2019
Noticed Meeting between Council Member Ferraro and Council President Bowman
 RE Discuss Task Force on Safety and Crime Reduction 
Topic: Discuss Task Force on Safety and Crime Reduction
Location: Conference Room B (City Hall)


     St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street, Suite 425
Attendees: CM Al Ferraro-Dist.2, Connie Holt-ECA Dist.2, CP Aaron Bowman-Dist. 3, Carol Brock ECA-Dist. 3, CM Sam Newby – Group 5 At-Large, Tracy Lockley-ECA Group5 At-Large, Paige Johnston-OGC, Robert Bracewell-Justice Coalition, Brandon Griggs-Task Force-youth 
Joined Late: 2:40pm Sal Winton-Task Force-youth
Meeting Convened: 2:32p.m.
· CM Ferraro opened the meeting by stating the reason for calling the meeting. The meeting was to discuss the process to add a member to the Task Force. The Justice Coalition had a member that was to be considered for the Task Force that passed away right before the selections were made. The Justice Coalition is heavily involved with the issues and needs to have a seat at the table.
· AP Bowman – We should not add additional members now. I’m currently working on legislation to make the Task Force permanent. Members who have not been attending the meetings regularly will be removed freeing up spaces for new members. 
· No, in and out right now. The task force will be reorganized.  There are 9 sub-committees now. How many members should be on the task force – is the task force too small or too large?

· CM Newby-It would be a problem if we allow one new member and not consider the 150 applicants that did not get selected for the task force.  

· CM Boyer-We need to treat this like budget hearings. We can put them on the mailing list to be notified of all Task Force and sub-committees meetings. I will personally commit to offer any amendments on the behalf of the Justice Coalition. So they can’t vote but they can attend, speak, participate and listen. This can be done until the bill goes through and the change in membership.
· CP Bowman-about 1/3 of the members are non-voting members. 

· CM Ferraro-If we hold off until May –there should be a permanent Task Force. At this time we have 3 council members that would not support the in and out of adding a new member.
· Robert Bracewell-Thank you, I think this is a good resolution. We will attend as many meetings as possible.
· CM Newby-What if everyone is good on the committee. How do will add new people?
· CP Bowman – We have multiple representation from some organizations and will be asking to limit the redundancy on the permanent Task Force. Terms also need to be decided.
· CM Boyer-alternates need to be appointed for the Task Force.

· CM Ferraro-A lot of people were asking why the Justice Coalition is not on the Task Force for Safety and Crime Reduction.  Thank you to everyone for attending.

Meeting Adjourned:   2:59 p.m.

NOTE:  Meeting notice, Meeting minutes, CD and 2 handouts from the Justice coalition are on file in the office of Legislative Services.
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